## Disability Action Group

President Shirley Mikus opened the April meeting of D.A.G. by paying tribute to the Vice President, Pat Auger, on the excellent job he had carrying on in her absence.

Three members nad responded to an invitation to attend a Seminar on Positive Aging, to be held in Birchwood Terrace Wednesday, April 25th. This is intended to create a forum for the concerns of seniors including current development of services for seniors and to focus on senior's independence.

Ongoing meetings on "Networking" with representatives from each of the service providers in this area was explained. Listing the representatives involved, Networking is intended to avoid not only overlapping of services, but also that some needs do not slip through unattended. The President and Peggy Thompson will alternate in attending.

The Human Services Festival to be held in Schreiber May 3 was also discussed by D.A.G members. Their decision was to forego entering a booth in favor of maintaining their previous commitment to Canada Day activities and the Fall Fair.

A motion was unanimously passed to make a \$5,000.00 to the Council (s) of Schreiber and/or Terrace Bay after the purchase by one or both, of a special vehicle for the transportation of disabled persons in the communities of

Jackfish, Terrace Bay, Schreiber and Rossport to be used to help defray the capitol cost of such a vehicle.

The Terrace Bay Town Engineer, Mr. R. Mikkonen, will be attending a seminar in Thunder Bay April 25th on the Ontario Building Code. A letter will be sent to Mr. Mikkonen to encourage the study of articles of the Building Code pertaining to accessibility. Letters had been sent to the Councils of Schreiber and Terrace Bay reminding them of places that still need improvements in accessibility so that when the Handitransit begins to operate, people can avail themselves of the service.

Pam Jones reported on snow removal on ramps in the downtown area. She had written a thank you note on this request eventually received attention. The President had represented D.A.G. when the Town's Master Plan outlined the program for people with special needs, but felt disappointed no physical changes were being made around town.

Mary Middaugh accepted the job as Nominating Chairman. Elections will be held at the May meeting.

Pat Auger and Pam Jones had both written in regard to forming a District Chapter of the Diabetic Association. Several members met with Claudette Quarrel from the Secretary of State's office and reported on that special meeting.

Guest Speaker for the evening

was Donna Mikeluk from the Independent Living Centre in Thunder Bay. Donna complimented D.A.G. as a highly organized group, already at work on much that is available. Donna described the founding of the Independent Living Centre under Linda Cairns, until now they had become established in their new quarters. As an advocacy group, there are now twelve people who use this building. Interesting slides showing these workers and their areas of concern further emphasized the extent of their Centre. The philosophy of I.L.C. is "what resources are available."

Also detailing the early days of public concern and awareness, Donna told of the start of the

continued on page 14

CRIME SIOPPERS 623 ±TIPS

1-800-465-6844

## Authorized Service Depot

Sears/Baycrest/Beaumark/Hitachi

## SATELLITE DISH

Sales & Service Call: 825-9438





TERRACE BAY INSURANCE LTD.

P.O. BOX 820, SIMCOE PLAZA TERRACE BAY, ONTARIO POT 2WO TELEPHONE (897) 825-3370

Do you have the best premium available for your house Insurance?

- Mature owner's discount
- No smokers discount
- Claims free discount
- No auxiliary heating discount
- Guaranteed replacement cost on building and contents
- Ideal Monthly Payment Plan with NO INTEREST

Isn't it worth checking into?

The McCausland Hospital Board of Governors will hold their Annual Meeting on June 27, 1990. The Nominating Committee of The Board of Governors respectfully requests the citizens of The McCausland Hospital Catchment Area - Pays Plat, Rossport, Schreiber, Terrace Bay, Jackfish - to consider becoming members of The Board of Governors. By becoming members of The Board of Governors, you are volunteering to ensure that the policies and regulations of the Hospital are such that the health care needs of the catchment area are met.

If you would like further information on the duties and responsibilities of this position, please contact members of the Nominating Committee: Mrs. Barb Spadoni - 824-2761; Mrs. Sheila Cassie - 825-3362; Mr. Mike Cosgrove - 824-2214, or Mr. Clem Fewer, Chief Executive Officer - 825-3273.

## Un peu de planification vous assurera un meilleur service

Si vous prévoyez de refaire votre installation électrique ou de construire une nouvelle maison, un chalet ou un immeuble commercial, n'attendez pas la dernière minute pour nous le faire savoir.

Si vous nous informez suffisamment à l'avance, Ontario Hydro pourra procéder à l'inspection et au branchement de votre installation électrique sans que vous ayez à attendre.

S'il n'y a pas actuellement de ligne électrique alimentant votre propriété, vous devez tenir compte du temps qu'il faudra pour en installer une, ce qui peut être assez long. C'est pourquoi il est très important, dans ce cas, de nous informer de vos projets suffisamment longtemps à l'avance.

Aidez-nous à mieux vous servir et à éliminer toute attente inutile. Communiquez avec nos bureaux le plus tôt possible. À Thunder Bay, composez le 1-800-465-3917. Vous pouvez également remplir et nous retourner le bon ci-dessous.



Ontario Hydro Retourner à: 205, Burwood Road C.P. 580 Thunder Bay (Ontario) PTC AWA

Nom:	COMMA TENE SEC LABOUR AS A
Adresse:	RELIEF LEVEL LA CALLA LA LA
N° de tél.:	
Emplacement de la maiso	on, du chalet ou de l'immeuble: lot:
Concession:	Canton:
Prévoyez-vous d'augment électrique?	ter la capacité de votre installation
Prévoyez-vous de constru	uire:

une nouvelle maison? un chalet? un immeuble commercial?

La ligne électrique la plus proche se trouve à (distance):

Send to: Ontario Hydro 205 Burwood Road, Box 580 Thunder Bay, Ontario P7C 4W4 NAME: ADDRESS: **TELEPHONE NUMBER:** LOCATION OF BUILDING: LOT **TOWNSHIP** CONCESSION Are you planning to upgrade your electrical service: Are you planning to build: ☐ cottage office building? a new home Distance to nearest power line: \_



If you are planning to rewire your home to upgrade its electrical service - or if you plan to build a new home, cottage or office building, please don't let us be the last to know:

When we know ahead of time, inspection and connection of your Hydro service won't hold up your plans.

If there are no existing hydro lines to the property, installing new service can take quite some time. It's especially important to let us know about your plans well ahead of time.

- So, to help us serve you better and to eliminate delays, contact us to discuss your plans as soon as possible. Call Elaine or Sandra in Thunder Bay at 343-3392 or 1-800-465-3960. Or complete and send us the coupon below.





INY ADS. BUT REAL HEAVYWEIGHTS WHEN RESULTS REALLY COUNT,

or sell, our Classifieds can help you do the big job Right now, dur ing International Classified Advertising Week, is a great time to put the Classified to work for you!



terrace bay schreiber NEWS 825-3747

